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Our success comes from a positive team effort, not just the active participation of 
a few, but the active involvement of all of us.  Thanks to all of you, the Lake of the 
Pines SIR Branch #170 members, we are successful in all we do!     Our 
membership continues to grow and our members continue to step forward when 
called upon.  Our Nominating Committee has been selected, with former Big SIR
Elmer Curtis as the Chair.  They are now in search of Board Members and Officers 
for 2017. 
 Thanks to our Audit Committee, Dick Green and Peter Kenyon, for a recently 
completed successful 2015 Branch Audit.   We are a financially  healthy  SIR 
Branch.   We are already  planning for our SIR Fun Day, scheduled for Saturday 
September 10th.   This year's event  will become a great success with your 
involvement and participation.   Please set the day aside for bocce ball, a putting 
contest, and a small golf tournament, all with your spouse by  your side...a 
real "Fun" day.
 Speaking of fun and success...our first Area 33 SIR Golf Tournament was Monday 
2/15, at Morgan Creek in Roseville.   We had 13 players from our branch and a 
total tournament roster of over 56 players.   We look forward to, once again, 
bringing home the winnings!   We are in consultation with the SIR Branches at Alta 
Sierra and Lake Wildwood in an effort to establish an annual tournament to be 
played at each of the three courses.  This should perk your interest!
 Please go online and keep up to date on all we have to offer you to make your life 
more enjoyable.
 Being a SIR means meeting and making new friends and enjoying life to its 
fullest.   Invite a new friend to the next SIR Luncheon Meeting, you'll be glad you 
did.



MEMBERSHIP PHIL JONES

MEMBERS 
130

 
NEW MEMBERS

3

INACTIVE MEMBERS
8

LITTLE SIR - JIM GOETSCH

MARCH 
BIRTHDAYS

Al Jose  Ron Wolyn  Tom Anderson

Jim Hearity  Ed O’Reilly

Al Lanza  Don Jenkins

Brian Foster  Mark Wuelfing

Richard Goldsberry  Jamie Hash

FREE LUNCH WINNERS FOR 
MARCH

Clarke Phillips

Verne Bagby

Our February  meeting went well, with a presentation by  Jerrod Sieberg, an 
ombudsman for elderly  drivers for the Department of Motor Vehicles.  He gave us 
some good information regarding the relative safe driving habits of seniors, some 
material to keep us up-to-date with  current rules and regulations, and some 
information regarding our rights as senior drivers.
In March we are scheduled to hear from Sheriff Royal, who will address law 
enforcement issues in Nevada County.  He will update us on the current Board of 
Supervisors' discussions regarding marijuana growing restrictions, as well the latest 
status on the various crimes and punishments in the County.
In April we will have a presentation by  Kate Marden of West Coast Falconry.  She will 
be bringing some hunting birds and educating us on the sport of falconry.  I suggested 
that she could do us a service by  clearing out our geese and cormorants, but she 
thought that might leave a lot of loose feathers floating on the lake.
Please let me know if you have any  ideas for presentations this year, anything you'd 
like to know more about, or interesting speakers that our SIR members might enjoy.  I 
can be reached at 278-3205 or jimgoetsch@hotmail.com.

mailto:jimgoetsch@hotmail.com
mailto:jimgoetsch@hotmail.com


January luncheon speaker 
Jerrod Sieberg

FEBRUARY LUNCHEON

Fun times at the SIR beer fest 
at the Alehouse

Phil Jones welcoming new members
Dennis Camarlinghi and Art Kusnick



BRANCH 170 OFFICERS

Big Sir Ron Wolyn 268 2263
Little Sir Jim Goetsch  278 3205

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Peter Kenyon 268 6915
Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269

Asst Treasurer Dave Rosseau 2683652
Membership Phil Jones 268 7714

Asst Membership Randy Friesen 268 3524

           Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Bill Andre 268 3659

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Roger Pope 268 4794

Paul Lambert 268 2161
Gary Resnick  916 765 5013

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

STATE OFFICERS

President Don Dill
Vice President Jerry Strain
Secretary Derek Southern

Treasurer Karl Ryden
Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Bob Hegle

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606

Asst Chaplain Carl Paquin 268 7761
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Peter Voskes 268 2030
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Phil Frank 268 2102
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8639
Info Tech Gary Resnick 916 765 5013

Bocce Capt Dan Barbee 268 0534
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480
Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362

Beer Tasting Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

You will receive the menu with the e-mail that 
asks if you are attending the lunch.  There will 

be a salad and plated entree.
This allows the chef more time to put together 

the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 
association (and us) money

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for 
the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume 

any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to
said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS


